
 

 

 August 7, 2019 
 
 Robert Burger 
 Sierta, LLC 
 
Elliott Russell 
Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
Department of Natural Resources 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
 
Re: Response to Deficiencies, MD-01, P-2014-003 
 
Elliott: 
 
Here is the last of our responses (Item 7, Please discuss if water will be used in this operation and provide 
the legal source of this water) to complete the Response to Deficiencies for the Project at Red Cone Peak. 
MD-01, P-2014-003. 

7. Water for drilling operations will be pumped or gravity fed from Handcart Gulch via a plastic or rubber 
pipe to the drill pads. No artificial dam or obstruction of natural flow will occur. Totalizing meter(s) will be 
placed along the water line. Water usage readings will be collected daily and reported to the water 
commissioner on a weekly basis. Approximately, 144,000 gallons of water will be used per drill rig over the 
duration of the project. This will result in less than one acre foot of water withdrawn from Handcart Gulch 
over the duration of the project. We have contracted with Mountain Mutual Reservoir Company and North 
Fork Associates (MMRC/NFA) to lease 1.5 acre-feet of water from the start of the project through October 
31, 2019. A copy of the lease is attached. 

IF you have any questions, concerns or need anything else to complete the work at your end, I can be 
reached at r.burger@verizon.net or 412-818-5659. 

 
Thanks and all the best, 

 

Robert Burger 

Managing Partner,  
Sierta, LLC 
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